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Respondent  Zurich Assurance Limited (Zurich) 
  

Outcome  

 

 

Complaint summary  

 

Background information, including submissions from the parties 

 

 

 

 



PO-24301 
 

2 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Adjudicator’s Opinion 

 



PO-24301 
 

3 
 

• Zurich required Solae to complete and return the claim forms so the annuity 

could be purchased. The letter sent to Solae by Zurich on 28 November 2017 

was addressed correctly, so it was not at fault here.  

• It was not until 13 February 2018 that the claim forms were returned to Zurich by 

Solae, which was after Zurich stopped offering annuities.  

• It could be argued that Zurich should have chased Solae for a response, but 

there was no requirement for it to do so. In addition, there was no guarantee that, 

had Zurich chased Solae, Solae would have responded before Zurich withdrew 

from the annuity market, given that it did not respond the first time. 

• The Adjudicator accepted that it would have been helpful if Zurich had made Mr T 

aware that it was withdrawing from the annuity market on 1 February 2018, and 

that he therefore had limited time in which to purchase an annuity with it. 

However, there was no requirement for it to do so. 

 Mr T did not accept the Adjudicator’s Opinion and the complaint was passed to me to 

consider. Mr T provided his further comments which do not change the outcome. I 

agree with the Adjudicator’s Opinion and I will therefore only respond to the key 

points made by Mr T for completeness, which are set out below:- 

• Mr T believes has been treated unfairly, and Zurich should have given him 

advanced warning that it was going to withdraw from the annuity market. He says 

that had he known, he would have transferred sooner and found another annuity 

provider, thus securing an annuity with a higher fund value.  

• He is sure that most companies would honour a customer being able to purchase 

an annuity if the application had been submitted in time, so he does not know 

why Zurich did not.  

• Zurich withdrew from the annuity market on 1 February 2018 but did not confirm 

this until 15 February 2018.  

• The lack of communication between Zurich and Solae does not constitute an 

excuse for Zurich’s shortcomings.  

Ombudsman’s decision 

 

 I do not find that Zurich is at fault for the claim forms not being returned by Solae 

before 1 February 2018. Zurich followed the correct process by writing to Solae on 28 
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November 2017, requesting that it sign the claim forms, and these were sent to the 

correct address, providing Solae with sufficient time to respond before 1 February 

2018. I cannot hold Zurich responsible for the fact that they did not do so.  

 

 Therefore, I do not uphold Mr T’s complaint.  

 

Karen Johnston 

Deputy Pensions Ombudsman 
29 March 2019 
 

 

 


